Rosemary Hunting

Greenville, NC, USA

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

My husband and I left Australia for the USA 7 years ago. The job situation in the Australian  universities had been cut to the bone in the early 1990s and my husband, an academic, did not have a tenured position. With great regret we were forced to find employment overseas. We left 2 children behind ( aged 19 and 22) and took our 14 yr old. The USA provided employment in a tenured full professor position. 

We intend to return permanently in 6 yrs time for our retirement.  We would consider returning even now but it seems there is still a lack of academic employment opportunities.

Recently we became US citizens and are thankful for the changes in the Australian laws. We did this for estate tax reasons. It was a long, frustrating and expensive process but it now means we are better accepted by the Americans  we work and live with in our city. We will now be able to vote!!!

We identify mostly with Australia. We read the Australian papers on the internet each day and spend many hours each week on the phone to our famiiy. We are often asked for tourist/travel information for those  planning trips to Australia. We have contact with Australian exchange  students and offer hospitality.

I would like to see a web site that  I could access as  I plan my return to life in Australia. Trying to sort out retirement related issues from afar is  difficult.

Some practical issues I get frustrated by  include

 ----trying to call Australian businesses, banks, super funds and only having a 13 phone number to use ( which doesn't work from my phone)

----- the high cost in banking fees to wire money....eg if i tried to wire US$ to Australia, my USA bank takes  a US$40 fee, the transfer bank in NY takes another US$10 then my Australian bank takes  a smaller amount of under A$10.....a real problem for me when i want to send small amounts back home for Christmas presents etc......yet  I can use Visa over the phone very easily.

The current volatility in the currency is not helpful in my planning of future housing needs in Australia.

Most of the re entry and repatriation issues I can  only guess at and it would be helpful if there was somewhere to go to get help. Travellers have websites to provide travel advice.....but there needs to be one for  the Expat community. 

I still call Australia home

